
Village of Tonica 
Board of Trustees Meeting 

Village Hall 
December 21, 2020 

 
The regular meeting was called to order by President Kevin Sluder at 7:00 p.m., 
Monday December 21, 2020. Responding to roll call were Mike Supan Jr., Tom 
Goskusky, Dave Wiesbrock, Bob Folty, Heather Sherman, Mark Zimmer, Todd 
Anderson, Jessica Bonnell and Robert Steele. The Pledge of Allegiance was 
recited.  

 

Village Clerk Report - Heather Sherman 
• About two dozen delinquent water bills were brought to the board’s 

attention.  
• Water bills went out last week. 
• La Salle County board minutes are available to board members who 

request them. 
• The minutes of November’s meeting were presented and approved. 

A motion was made by Todd Anderson and 2nd by Dave Wiesbrock. 
 
Treasurer Report - Jessica Bonnell  

• Monthly bills were presented and approved. A motion was made by 
Mark Zimmer and 2nd by Dave Wiesbrock. 

• A motion was made by Todd Anderson and 2nd by Bob Folty to 
transfer the remaining TIF 1 balance into the TIF 2 account.   

 

  Police Report - Dave Woolford (absent)   
 Monthly Report – N/A 

 
Water & Sewer/Streets & Alley Report - Marc Lemrise  

• A motion was made by Bob Folty and 2nd by Mark Zimmer to accept 
Marc’s resignation letter.  

• Had new tires put on the S-10. 

• A motion was made by Mike Supan Jr. and 2nd by Mark Zimmer to 
accept a bid from TEST Inc. to complete mandatory water testing 
since Marc has accepted another job. 

• Derek Keutzer has expressed interest in coming back to work for the 
village. After a lengthy discussion the board decided to put an ad in 
the paper for anybody to apply for the job. 

 



 Engineer’s Report - Jack Kusek (absent)  
• N/A 

 
Attorney’s Report - Robert Steele 

• A motion to pass Ordinance #640 Defining the term farming and 
gardening under Ordinance #307 was made by Mark Zimmer and 
2nd by Todd Anderson. A copy of the ordinance is available at the 
village hall. 

  
 Trustee Comments/Complaints 

• A bid for installing cameras at the park came in around $3900.  
• New building inspector??? 

• A big thank you to Town & Country Services, Vicki Goskusky, Lynn 
Anderson and many other volunteers for organizing and donating 
candy for a Santa Parade. 
  

A motion was made by Todd Anderson and 2nd by Mark Zimmer to adjourn 
meeting at 9:30 p.m. 

  
 Respectfully Submitted,  
  
 Heather Sherman  

Village Clerk 

 


